
 

TǛnǕ Koutou, TǛnǕ Koutou, TǛnǕ Koutou Katoa 
 

Over the years I have written approximately 1,060 newsletters and of them all 
this is probably the one that has required the most preparation. Like we teach 
our kids, I have brainstormed and made a mind map to ensure that the things 
that are important to me about my time at Ngahinapouri are included in this 
newsletter. After all, this is probably the last time I get to share my thoughts 
and opinions about our little slice of paradise we call Ngahinapouri School.  
 
The following are some figures that will help put my time at Ngahinapouri 
School in context. I have attended approximately 216 board meetings, 200 
PTA meetings, 40 school camps from Wellington in the south to 
Whangaparaoa in the North and many places in between. I have read, signed 
and commented on over 10,000 reports, enrolled 1038 students connected to 
573 families and attended countless school trips and sports days.  
 
When I started way back in July 1994, Ngahinapouri School had 122 pupils, 
six classroom teachers, one principal release teacher (Ms Tiddy) and an office 
lady. I taught three days a week and was released for principal work for two 
days a week. Fast forward 27 years (they went very quickly) and we now 
finish each year with between 180 ï 200 pupils and we have eight classroom 
teachers, eleven teacher aides and one person in the office.  
 
Perhaps the biggest change is in property. When Mr Poppingôs room is 
remodelled next term, the library and the new classroom block will be the only 
buildings that havenôt been remodelled. Originally the staffroom was in my 
office and my office was in the back room of the office and the school office 
was where the sick bay now is.   
 
Over the years we have seen lots of Ministry of Education initiatives, some 
very helpful like the creation of Resource Teachers of Learning and Behaviour 
(RTLB) right through to initiatives like National Standards that were in my 
opinion detrimental to education. Throughout all the various changes, some 
forced on us and some we implemented ourselves, the teachers at 
Ngahinapouri have kept to their core job, teaching the children in their 
classes.  
 
You will have heard me say at final assemblies that when children leave 
school we want them to óhit the ground runningô. Our philosophy is that ñit is a 
run up to high school, not a leap!ò This means that they will get the best 
possible start to their schooling at high school. We have eight years of gentle 
panel beating, this acknowledges that it takes time to make change,. We 
might not be able to fix things overnight but given time, we can gently panel 
beat and polish the rough edges so that when they leave, they can hit the 
ground running.   
 
My job as principal has been made easy by the continued support that we get 
from our school families and the wider community. The PTA has been 
instrumental in enabling our children to succeed. Over the years they have 
provided funding for learning resources, particularly learning programmes like 
STEPS, LEXIA and for teacher aides. As a school, we donôt have all the flash 
bells and whistles, however, we have the most valuable resource - 
enthusiastic and competent teacher aides.  
 



 

I have been lucky that all the Boards of Trustees I have worked with want 
what is best for each child at our school,. Whether this is resources such as 
laptops and IPads, or funding an extra teacher to work one to one with our 
students who need extra help. Also providing opportunities for teachers to go 
on professional development and ensuring our buildings and grounds are 
maintained.  
 
The last and most important group are our teachers. Ttogether they all help in 
the gentle panel beating and ensuring that every child has the opportunity to 
succeed academically and socially.  I want to acknowledge the hard work and 
many extra hours, outside school, that teachers spend to make this happen.  
 
I didnôt want to single anyone out, however, there is one person who has 
made my job easier for the last twenty years and that is Adriana. She is the 
first person that people meet and her institutional knowledge means she is 
able to confidently answer any questions or queries. She is another person 
who does far more than what is her job description. My biggest fear in 
retirement is that I wonôt be able to ask, where is? I need é and Can you?      
 
In my role as a first time principal mentor I have worked with approximately 30 
beginning principals and although I may be one eyed I have not been to a 
school that I would swap for Ngahinapouri. When people ask me whatôs the 
best thing about Ngahinapouri School, my answer has always been the 
people.  
He ahu te mea nui o te o 
What is the most important thing in the world?  
He tangata, he tangata, he tangata 
It is the people, it is the people, it is the people.  
 
Group Day  
Due to the uncertainty around Covid levels the decision has been made this 
year to cancel the Lower Wiapa Group Day.   
 
Painting  
Last week a group of our Year 8 students as part of their William Pike 
Community Service painted support posts on the deck outside the staffroom 
under the guidance of our caretaker Vicki Chesterman. 
  

 
Speech finals  
Congratulations to all of the students who competed in last Thursdayôs speech 
final. 
Winner Year 4, 5 & 6 ï Niamh  
Runner-ups ï Josie, Nehal  
Winner Year 7 & 8 - Khourey  
Runner-ups ï McKenna , Te Rangikowaea 
 



 

 
 
Sun Sense Policy 
Our school Sun Sense Policy requires that students wear an approved hat (school 
hat or similar wide brim) at intervals and lunchtime in terms 1 and 4.  If students do 
not have a hat then they will be asked to play in the shade.   Please try to find a 
suitable hat during the holidays. School hats are available from the school office 
for $18.50  
 
Lost Property 
Once again the bin is overflowing. Please encourage your children to check it 
tomorrow. 
 
End of Term  
School finishes tomorrow at 3pm and starts again on Monday 18th October.  
 
2022 Start date  
Term one 2022 will start Tuesday 8th of February.  
 
This weekôs final is word is a little different, instead of the usual quote I will share 
the poem we read to our year eights at their final assembly.  
 
I wish you enough é 
 
When we say ñI wish you enough, we want the other person to have a life filled 
with enough good times to sustain them.ò  
 
SOéé 
  
I wish you enough sun to keep your attitude bright. I wish you enough rain to 
make you appreciate the sun. 
 
I wish you enough happiness to keep your spirit alive. I wish you enough sadness 
to appreciate the smallest joys in life. 
  
I wish you enough gain to satisfy your ambitions. I wish you enough loss to 
appreciate all you possess.  
  
I wish you enough love so you know how special you are. I wish you enough hurt 
to make love even sweeter. 
  
I wish you enough dreams to cause your imagination to soar. I wish you enough 
reality to keep your feet on the ground.  
  
I wish you enough success to make you proud. I wish you enough failure to keep 
you humble.  
  
I wish you enough independence to accomplish your goals. I wish you enough 
dependence on others to keep your goals from being selfish.  
  
I wish you enough hellos to get through the final good bye.  
 

 
NgǕ mihi  
Wayne and the Ngahinapouri Team 
 
 



 

 

Birthday greetings for the holidays go to Izzy B, Retha, Thabang, 
Arlo, Ella T, Aarnav, Sunjit, Nikau, Joe W, Kadence, Benji C, Meihana, Neve 
and Harper. 
 
 

 
 

 

Thank you to those that have already created a SCHOOL 
FUN RUN PROFILE for their children. Currently we have 
raised just over $600 which is amazing and will go towards 
student resources. There are still 3 weeks to go so plenty of 
time to help you children set their goal, and pick their target 

prize. Remember that even a donation of $10 will get 
a prize for your child. If you are yet to 
create a profile please go to 
www.schoolfunrun.co.nz it is super easy 
and interactive for the kids. 
 
We would love some volunteers on the 
day, so please call or email the office if 
you can help us throw an amazing day! If 
you canôt help, weôd still love to have you 
come down and cheer the kids on to 

create a great atmosphere for them. On the 
day, make sure your children have a bottle of water, sunscreen a 

change of clothes and runners on. A white T-Shirt is a must on the day! 
 
 

HOUSE POINTS      

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

          SCHOOL LUNCHES  -  

Please note there are no chocolate moozies this week only 
strawberry. 

 
Payment to Ngahinapouri School PTA 12 3152 0221850 00 
https://fs27.formsite.com/H9Vv7v/omx4tmemhe/index.html 
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 AGRICULTURAL DAY  
 

COVID 19 Protocols 
 
The following protocols will be in place for our Agricultural Day 

- At Level 2 the park will be split into 2 areas. Parents and 
students must stay in their one area and not cross between 
the two areas.  

- Children and calves to practice social distancing.  
- There will be no waiting in a shared area. Children will bring their 

calf to the ring entrance once the child in front of them has entered 
the ring. 

- No-one is to pat anyone elseôs animal. 
- TB Cards must be taken to all days ï Agricultural, Group and 

Show days. 
- All calves to have a NAIT tag in RIGHT ear 

 

LOWER WAIPA GROUP DAY ï has been cancelled for 2021. 
 
 

 
https://www.sporty.co.nz/ngahinapourisports 
 
Netball: Raewyn Hallett on 0212623409, email: raewyn@hallett.nz 
Basketball: Shani Paterson ï 027 320 6339, shaniaaron@hotmail.com 
Sarah Gallagher - 027 2226137 seziL1234@hotmail.com 
Hockey: Vicki Sturgeon - 021729006, vicki_sturgeon@hotmail.com  
Mira Cornes - 021 866642 miracornes@orcon.net.nz 
Cricket: Craig Young ï 0274826694 
Football: Geoff Taylor - 027 278 1608, ngahinapourifootballclub@gmail.com 
Ngahinapouri Sports: Tim Popping ï 027 422 
1853, tim@ngahinapouri.school.nz 
 
Sports Tops  

Please return all sports tops before Friday 1st October. 

We would like to do our stocktake and organise  the new tops bought this year. 

 

Cricket in Term 4 2021 
If you are interested in playing cricket in term 4. please contact Craig Young ς 
0274826694 
 
Basketball in Term 4 2021 
If your child is interested in playing basketball in Term 4. 
Please contact the office via email. 
 
 
 
Athletics: Follow this link to find local athletics clubs 
- https://athletics.org.nz/clubs/find-a-club/?radius=25&filter[]=137&filter[]=165 
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Volleyball 
Kiwi Volley Competition starts on 17/11/2021 and finishes on 08/12/2021 
Cost $75 per team. 
We play at The Peak - Rototuna High School. 
 
 
Hamilton Parkrun - https://www.parkrun.co.nz/hamiltonlake/ 

Hamilton Lake parkrun at Hamilton Lake, Innes Common, 
Hamilton 

¶ Every Saturday at 8:00am. 

¶ It is a 5km run - it's you against the clock. 

¶ For people of all ability and ages. You may run with a pram, or bring 
your dog. 

¶ It's free! But please register before your first run. Only ever register 
with parkrun once. Don't forget to bring a printed copy of your barcode. 

 
Details of Waikato Tennis Tournament ï If you would like to enter your child 
Mr Popping (tim@ngahinapouri.school.nz) must know by Monday 18th 
October, so that he can enter them. Please note it costs $25. 
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FENCING CONTRACTOR 
All types of urban/ rural fencing ï timber railing, picket fences, pailing, netting, 
conventional etc  
Keen to quote for any job. 
Contact Mike Fullerton-Smith 021 871600   

 

 

BABYSITTING  
Kia Ora my name is Ruby Paterson, I am 16 years old and an ex pupil from 
Ngahinapouri School. I am currently looking for some babysitting jobs. I am 
studying early childhood at school at the moment, and also have great 
experience with little babies and children. So if you are at need of a babysitter 
please reach out to my phone number @ 0275938499  



 

 

 



 

 


